
On June 3, 2025, the San Joaquin County IHSS Public Authority Governing Board approved 
an agreement with Service Employees International Union Local 2015. The agreement 
included a pay increase of $1.57 per hour, raising the provider pay to $18.57 per hour after 
approval from the California Department of Social Services. This approval is expected to be 
effective for hours worked beginning September 1, 2025. This is an increase of the existing 
pay supplement of 50 cents, meaning provider pay in San Joaquin County will be $2.07  
above the California minimum wage. The agreement includes an increase in the benefits 
hourly rate from 70 cents per IHSS & WPCS hour to 90 cents per hour. This may help reduce 
the wait time for IHSS providers opting to receive health benefits through their IHSS work. 


